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27th May 2009


£2 MILLION FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME CONTINUES IN JOYMOUNT

Work is now underway and progressing well on a joint £2 million scheme between Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) and DARD Rivers Agency in the Joymount area of Carrickfergus. 
The joint scheme will reduce the risk of long-running flooding problems in the area and will provide an improved infrastructure for future development in the area. The scheme will also contribute to water quality improvements in the Sullatober Water.

A road closure is currently in place on the through-road between Joymount and the Scotch Quarter. To facilitate the essential work, the road closure will remain until approximately late July 2009. Access to and from Scotch Quarter is by the Taylors Avenue end and the entrance and exit into Joymount is through the High Street end. 

Mike Collins, Project Manager with NI Water said: “During the essential work, all businesses and cafes in Joymount and Scotch Quarter, including the hotel and general store will remain open for business as usual. We would like to apologise for any inconvenience the construction work may cause to local residents and businesses. NI Water and our contractors will do everything we can to complete the work as quickly as possible.”  

The work in Joymount is just one of the many projects being undertaken by NI Water to deliver a 21st century water and wastewater infrastructure for Northern Ireland.  

If you have any queries about this project, please contact Waterline on 08457 440088.
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